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February 12, 2018 
 
 
Board of Public Utilities 
NJ Office of Clean Energy 
Attn:  Ms. Sherri Jones 
44 S. Clinton Ave., 7th Floor 
P.O. Box 350 
Trenton, NJ 08625-0350 
 
Re: NJCEP – “Request for Comments regarding Proposed Modifications to the FY18 Budget” 
 
Dear Ms. Jones: 
  
On January 29, 2018, the NJ Board of Public Utilities, Office of Clean Energy (“OCE”), issued a request   
for comments on Proposed Modifications to the FY18 Budget for New Jersey’s Clean Energy Program.  I 
am writing on behalf of six of the electric and natural gas companies (“the utilities”) that are members of 
the New Jersey Utilities Association (“NJUA”)1 to express our support for the proposal.  NJUA is the 
New Jersey statewide trade association for investor-owned utilities that provide essential water, 
wastewater, electric, natural gas, and telecommunications services 24 hours a day, 7 days a week, 365 
days a year.    

The Utilities appreciate the proposal’s intention to transfer $6 million to the NJCEP Comfort Partners 
Program (“Comfort Partners”) budget.  Comfort Partners is a free energy saving and energy education 
program for qualified low-income customers.  The utilities have collaboratively administered this program 
for more than 17 years and helped over 109,000 low income customers.  Through this program, the utilities 
partner with our customers who are most in need to help them save energy and money and make their 
homes healthier and more energy efficient.  Certified Building Performance Institute contractors install 
energy saving measures in their home at no cost and customers are coached on how to conserve energy.  
The objectives of the program perfectly align with Governor Murphy’s Administration’s Environment 
and Energy Transition Advisory Committee Report that called for a focus on low-income households as 
part of the state’s energy efficiency strategy.   

This proposed budget change would restore the Comfort Partners budget to the $30 million annual funding 
level.  It will provide benefits on multiple fronts: 

• It is critical to continue to serve the needs of our most at risk customers. 

                                         
1The six NJUA member companies participating in this submission include: Atlantic City Electric, New Jersey Natural Gas, 
South Jersey Gas, Elizabethtown Gas, JCP&L, and PSE&G. 
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• It would support employment for the companies serving that market.   
• It helps offset the on-going uncertainty regarding Federal budgets for weatherization and 

energy assistance programs, and it is incredibly important to reinforce the State’s 
commitment to serve this customer segment.    

• It has the potential to reduce future costs for all customers by reducing the costs associated 
with the Universal Service Fund program as the work performed, i.e. energy efficiency 
measures installed, through the Comfort Partners program directly reduces the energy 
burden of participating customers.  

We applaud the Board’s efforts to help our member companies better serve their customers through the 
Comfort Partners program and strongly support the proposal to restore the funding. Thank you again for 
the opportunity to participate in this process.  We appreciate your consideration of our comments and look 
forward to an ongoing collaborative effort. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Thomas R. Churchelow, Esq. 
Senior Director, Government and Public Affairs 
New Jersey Utilties Association 
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